
There is something very special about donating a parcel of land in honor of a loved one.  
Three local families did just that over the past year, when they donated land to help  
conserve important wildlife habitat for owls, fox and other species; provide additional  

salt-marsh habitat, and preserve a new beautiful vista forever. These are the gifts that last for 
generations, and ensure that those who are no longer with us remain in our thoughts every day. 

In Memory of a Daughter Who Loved the Land 

Thanks to the kindness of the Anderson family, their daughter’s love  
of the land will be remembered, forever. After learning about the  
Barnstable Land Trust, Irene Anderson decided to donate a beautiful, 
.57-acre piece of land in Barnstable in memory of her daughter, Birgitta  
Anderson El Hajj, who died 15 years ago at age 33. 

Irene quietly recalls that Birgitta “loved living in and visiting Barnstable 
and always wanted to build on this parcel. It seemed appropriate to 
give the land in memory of her. It makes it special to us and her four 
daughters to have this memory and at the same time donate to a  
worthy cause.”

Honoring Our Dad 

Arthur Cook, a former Barnstable Land Trust board member, loved  
looking at the water and riding his bike around Osterville to all the 
ponds. After her father passed away last year, Jennifer Ruhl and her  
family looked for a way to honor him. 

“The idea of a donating this lovely .43-acre piece of land, on this  
precious pond, seemed like an appropriate thing to do,” she said. “It is 
not a stretch to imagine that this would have been important to him, 
something he would have very much approved of and something he 
felt very strongly about.” The land trust will manage the land with 
native plantings and flowers.

Gifts from the Heart
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Doreen Bilezikian’s family is passionate about Cape Cod, and especially the Mill Creek  
  in Cummaquid. That’s why the family donated an important parcel of land to the  
  Barnstable Land Trust. The gift builds upon a 1.43-acre parcel donated to BLT in  

2010 and neighbors the beautiful Long Pasture Sanctuary, owned by Mass Audubon. 

“My family and I have been blessed to live within yards of the Cummaquid bridge,” explained Doreen.  
“Its charm and beauty is not lost on anyone who walks, bikes, runs or drives through the area.  
It is quintessential Cape Cod. The donated land, on the Cummaquid side of the bridge,  
will perpetuate the visual beauty of Mill Creek and its surroundings.”  

The Cobdens’ love of the land is obvious from the  
moment you drive up to the house in South Egremont, 
MA. The gardens, hayfields and forest surrounding the 

house all radiate great care and respect.  

Ted and his wife, Nancy, split their time between Egremont and West  
Barnstable, two different landscapes that gave them both great joy. Nancy, 
who died in 2015 at age 74, left a generous bequest to Barnstable Land 
Trust to help protect what she cared about so deeply. 

“We could walk on the beaches all year long, breathe the clean air, and the 
scent of the bay,” Ted remembers. “We loved that it wasn’t all built up. Could 
you imagine what it would be like if it had all these developed properties?

“We chose the Barnstable Land Trust for her bequest because of what it 
stands for. People who care need to be aware and do their share to make 
sure the land is not destroyed,” continued Ted. “We shared that commitment. 
Nancy loved it. I loved it.” 

With the Cobdens’ charitable bequest in honor of Nancy, the land trust will 
be able to work with families to conserve additional land as well as improve 
wildlife habitat and maintain several trails. Like Nancy, Ted and his family 
see a future full of hope and promise. “Maybe Nancy’s gift to BLT will  
encourage others to do the same and leave something in their will.  
Those of us who can need to be responsible, good stewards of the land.”

Protecting One More Piece of the Great Marsh
A Most Fragile Habitat

A Shared Commitment to Caring for the Land

Ted and Nancy Cobden sharing a laugh  
at a Williams College reunion.
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In Honor Of

All Land Trusts 
From Frank &  
Mary Wojciechowski	

Jaci Barton  
From Joan Bentinck-Smith 
From Charles & Barbara Birdsey 
From Ward & Maureen Dunning 
From Roy Hammer & James Hinkle	  
From Patrick McNamara &  
    Erica Waasdorp 
From Heather Peck 
From Helen Picard 
From Gretchen Reilly 
From Mary-Gaines Standish 
From Walter Ungermann 
From Debbie West 
From Henry Woolsey

Nancy Colbert  
From James Colbert

Dewitt & Susan Davenport  
From Van Lucier 

Mr. & Mrs. John J. Entwistle 
From Daniel Entwistle	   

Jane Harvey 
From Peter & Susan Morgan

James Jenkins  
From Donald & Jacqueline Martin	

Martha J. Keyes 
From Van Lucier 

Amy Beth Koff  
From Richard & Janice Peterson	  

Migge Keuler 
	 From Aimee Huff	
Bob Lassiter & Kathie Roche  

From Andrew Lassiter & Sonah Lee

William Lemmey 
From Matt & Ingrid Epperly

Tom & Evelyn Mullen  
From Maureen McPhee 
From Mary Nowd & Mary Jo Mugnier

Arnold Mycock  
From Elizabeth Otis	

Rob Nelson 
From Sheila Laffey	

Fran Parks 
From Victor & Jacqueline Mastro

Helen Picard 
From Kenyon Kelly & Mary Helen Cline

Mark Robinson, a lad of Cotuit  
From Hugh Calkins 

Paul & Judy Rumul 
From Van Lucier 

Kirsten Ryan  
From Frank & Mary Ryan 

Steve A. Schettino & Family 
From Van Lucier 

Mary-Gaines Standish  
From Marguerite Standish

Fletcher & Forrest Wartig  
From Susan Klaiber & Molly Bidwell

 In Memory Of 

Gorden E. Allen   
From Sally Allen			 

Charles & Dorothy Bodurtha  
From James & Elisabeth Bodurtha	

John R. Bouchard 
From Jon Robert & Eliza Lewis

Bart Burgess  
From Thomas & Pieter Burgess	

Joan Burke 
	 From Michael Burke		   
Malcolm B. Burrell 

From John Skowronski
Helen Callahan  

From Richard & Janice Peterson
Andy Carothers  

From Virginia Carothers	
Stephen R. Chodes 

From Joanna Chodes
Mary O’Boyle Connor  

From Geoffrey Connor & Bob Carina
William J. Cullen  

From Joan Cullen		  
Barbara & Fred Cusick 

From Mary Cusick
Paula Marie Danforth  

From James & Paula Danforth 
Joel Davis  

From David Dangler
Ross A. DeYoung  

From Richard & Janice Peterson	  
Patricia Colbert Donovan  

From James Colbert 
Shirley Eastman 

From James Eastman
Mary Ellen Folsom 
	 From William Folsom		
John Enos Frazier, Frank Enos Frazier  

& Nancy Irimey Frazier  
From Robert Frazier

Jack T. Furman 
From Sylvia Furman		

Richard A. Gargiulo  
From Gargiulo/Rudnick, LLP	

We are so grateful that you have thought of Barnstable Land Trust to remember and honor 
your loved ones—and so pleased to be able to share their names. These recent gifts are 
listed below. Thank you so much for your generosity.

Thanks to you, Barnstable’s fields, ponds, woods and marshes will be conserved for years to come.
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Frank Gibson  
From Joe Bauman 
From Kathryn G. Carey 
From Phil Doherty 
From Peter & Caroline Fritzinger	  
From Stephen Fritzinger 
From Charlotte Green 
From Nancy Heiden 
From Helen Hinckley		   
From John & Paula MacLelland	  
From Nancy Kearns Morris 
From Marc Newquist  
From S. Richard & Helen Prothero  
From Robin Storey 
From Perry Sutherland 
From Carrie E. Thornburg-Bearse	  
From Warren, Currier &  
   Buchanan, LLC, P.A.	

Vern Grabel  
From Mark Robinson 
From Mary-Gaines Standish	

Karen N. Grammaticas  
From Andrew & Mrs. Grammaticas	

Roger Gray  
From Hannah Gray	

Paul & Priscilla Hemberger 
	 From Stephen Hemberger &  

Ellen McCabe	
Edgar F. & Thelma G. Heselbarth  

From Ruth Anne Heselbarth	 
Lee Carr Holub  

From Lisa Viola	
Hilding N. Hord 

From Robert & Cynthia Lister
Carol Ann Hurley & Parker  

From Robert Hurley 
Carol Ann Hurley  

From Joyce Kazanjian 
From Dorothy Magno 
From Victor & Jacqueline Mastro  
From Peter & Susan Morgan 
From Faith Stewart 

Francis Jenkins  
From Richard & Sarah Sammis	  

Bruce Johnson  
From John & Connie McPheeters 

Adele Jones  
From Adele Dunhill

Helen Jones  
From Diane Jones 

Loring “Gig” Jones  
From Adele Dunhill		   

Fred & Emma Kern  
From Fred & Anne Kern

Richard Largay  
From Kelley Anderson 
From Bessemer Trust	  
From Peter & Eleanor Donovan  
From Susan Fletcher 
From Lloyd & Rochelle McManus	  
From Peter & Brenda O’Keeffe	  
From Oyster Harbors Club	  
From Stephen & Roberta Weiner	

Dexter Leen 
From Joanne Lyman 

Andrea Leonard  
From Lauri Shaw

Bob & Sandy Lewis  
From Jon Robert & Eliza Lewis	  

Edward Lipof  
From Joanna Chodes	

Luby  
From Timothy Coggeshall 

Dale Mainberger  
From Marie Mainberger 

Lorrine Malcolm &  
Frances Rosa Pittendreigh 
From Donald & Jane Smith	

Oliver & Ellen Martin  
From Carl Martin 

Russ & Amy Mather  
From John & Susan Brennan	  

Anna D’Amico Mattoli  
From Elizabeth Mattoli 

Gloria Muir  
From Kenneth & Marjorie Mercer	

Gerald E. Mullins  
From Dorothy Mullins	

John Wellington Nichols  
From Mark Nichols

Evald Nilsson  
From Benjamin & Susan Gilmore	

Susie Odence  
From Guy & Nancy Jackson	  

Jeffrey O’Neil  
From Hans Peter & Cheryl Weber

Kenneth Walcott Powers  
From Gary & Jane Frieders

Ron Reed  
From Barbara Reed	

Bryan & David Rooney  
From Ellen Rooney 

Chico Rosmarin 
From Michael & Annette Smith 

Carolyn Rowland 
From Eleanor Panasevich	  

Bernard Russell & Dana Russell  
From Melanie Sipko	

William Thurston Sargent, Jr. 
From John & Connie McPheeters  
From William & Julie Sargent

Geoffrey Guy Schneider  
From Jody St. Hilaire

Bill Schumacher 
From Kenneth & Marjorie Mercer  
From Kenneth & Nancy Ridley

Kathleen R. Shea  
From Peter & Catherine Smith 

Martin Sokoloff 
From Elaine Perkins

Al Stone  
From Anita Weinblatt		   

John “Swanee” Swanson  
From Doris Swanson 

John Trimbach  
From Frank Wojciechowski 

Ryan Winston  
From Robert & Judith Winston 

Helen & Martin Wirtanen  
From Lillie Peterson-Wirtanen

Rose Wojciechowski  
From Frank Wojciechowski

John & Olive Wolfe  
From Clifton Wolfe		   

Harold C. Young  
From Joanna Chodes	

7/16/17

Thanks to you, Barnstable’s fields, ponds, woods and marshes will be conserved for years to come.
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Thanks to...
SeaSports Cyclery, the Hyannis 
Chamber of Commerce and Pat 
Lentell of SEMCSports for a great 
partnership. 

It’s local businesses, organizations, 
and local leaders like these who 
make a difference all year long. 

Together, we are ensuring that  
Barnstable remains a great place  
to live, work, and play. 

William Doe felt it was the right 
thing to do, to leave a piece of 
property relatively untouched. He 
knew that somebody could have 
bought his property and built on 
it. “I was motivated by wanting 
to make sure it was permanently 

in the hands of the right people. 
I’m not going to do anything with 
it, and I don’t want anything done 
with it.”

So late last year, just as the snow 
started to fly, he donated a beautiful  

piece of woodlands and a lovely 
meadow to the land trust. Thanks 
to Bill, there’s now a great place 
conserved that might otherwise 
have been lost, forever.

Taking the Opportunity to Protect a Parcel Forever

Cyclists Making a Difference
Tour de Barnstable 

Earlier this summer, nearly 400 cyclists pedaled their way through all  
seven villages of Barnstable at the 3rd Annual Tour de Barnstable. The 
“Tour” is designed to raise awareness of the special places in the region,  
as well as raise funds to protect important lands and water access… 
and have a great time. 

Cyclists came from throughout New England and beyond, as well as locally, 
like Osterville resident Michaela Herlihy, President of Beacon Financial 
Planning of Cape Cod, who said she was “…reminded of the charm of 
each village as well as the fantastic community we have.” Maureen Thomas, 
who lives in Falmouth, was undaunted by the 38-mile ride and as a  
first-time rider, declared, “I will definitely be back next year.”
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Meet Will Holden
Land Stewardship Coordinator

Will Holden, a native of Lunenburg, MA, joined BLT as an  
AmeriCorps service member last October. He spent every Tuesday 
marking BLT boundaries and leading volunteer clean-up projects 
under the tutelage of Red Bansfield.  This August Will takes on the 
role of BLT’s first full-time Land Stewardship Coordinator—giving 
local land conservation efforts a significant shot in the arm.  

He will be working with volunteers as well. To contact Will,  
e-mail will@blt.org or call 508-771-2585.   

UPCOMING WALKS & TALKS

Mudflat Creatures of Barnstable Harbor Nature Walk
Tuesday, August 22 | 5:30-7 pm | Barnstable 

Are you interested in inspiring family members about the magic of the 
marsh? Perhaps you’d like to spend time with neighbors checking some  
special critters? Come to this family-friendly program.

Marstons Mills Historical Walk
Saturday, August 26 | 9:30-10:30 am | Marstons Mills

We’d love you to join us for the special walk around bucolic Marstons Mills, 
led by Dan Haslam of Walkabout International. 

Special offering: Wilderness First Aid Course
September 21-22 | 8 am-5 pm | Cape Wildlife Center | Barnstable 

Whether spending time outdoors is your passion or your profession, you 
should never have to ask, “What do I do now?” Prepare for the unexpected 
with this fun, hands-on introduction to wilderness first aid. This course is 
offered for $225 per person. Preregistration required. 

Sandy Neck Fall Migration Hike
Saturday, September 23 | 9 am-Noon | West Barnstable

If you like birds, this is a great program for you. We often see mammoth 
flocks of swallows (both barn and tree), snowy egrets, peregrine falcons  
plus much more. Bring your binoculars and sturdy footwear; we’ll provide 
the bird experts.  

Fall Crocker Neck Walk
Saturday, October 7 | 10 am-Noon | Cotuit

This family-friendly walk explores the saltmarsh ecosystem and the unique 
flora and fauna that eek out a living there on an approximately 2-mile walk. 
We will bring the snacks if you bring your love of nature.   

We’d love to see you…

FOR MORE PROGRAM INFO: 
Call 508-771-2585 or visit our 
website blt.org/walks-talks-2017
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT 

Joseph Hawley | Centerville

VICE PRESIDENT 

Karen Daley | Cotuit

TREASURER

Rob Carey | East Sandwich

CLERK 

Polly Dana-Schumacher | Barnstable

Brendan Annett | Cotuit
Wendy Barker | Marstons Mills 
Ingrid Epperly | Osterville
Katherine Garofoli | Hyannis 
Karen Hanesian | Cotuit 
Susanne Lavoie-Lagace | Cotuit 
Sarah Colvin Nelson | Hyannis 
John Miller | Mashpee
Terrie Reilly | West Barnstable 
Stacy Austin Reinhart | Boston 

Nancy Ridley | Cotuit

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Janet Milkman

Barnstable Land Trust is a non-profit  
charitable 501(c)(3) organization,  
registered with the Massachusetts  
Attorney General with ID #22-2483963.  

Your gifts are tax deductable within  
the extent of the law.

Printed on recycled paper with vegetable-based inks.

Would you like to conserve your land?
Do you, or someone you know, want to explore if land conservation is right  
for you? Feel free to email Janet Milkman at janet@blt.org or give her a call at 
508-771-2585. All conversations are confidential to allow you the freedom to 
make a decision that is right for you and your family.

“Being a part of BLT pushes me to get involved, and to get out on  
the land, and once I am there, I remember how much I love it. Plus,  
it feels great to do my part in giving back and making a difference.”  

	 – Lillie, 25 
  West Barnstable

The mission of the Barnstable Land Trust is to protect the  
special places people love for present and future generations.

Non-Profit
Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Permit No. 11
Osterville, MA 

Barnstable Land Trust 
P.O. Box 224 

Cotuit, MA 02635

Tel: 508.771.2585

BLT.org
Facebook.com/barnstablelandtrust

Twitter.com/@balandtrust
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